
Consultant Position:  Project Manager 

Project Title: Building Support and Sustainability for School Nurses 

Organization: Michigan Council for Maternal and Child Health (fiduciary and grantee) in partnership 
with the Michigan Association of School Nurses  

The Project Manager is responsible for working with the Project Team to fulfill the deliverables of a 
grant from the Michigan Health Endowment Fund.  The Project Manager will create tools to promote 
and support school nurses in Michigan and provide outreach and education to school districts and other 
organizations that are interested and eligible to employ school nurses. They will work with a vendor to 
create online training modules for school nurses and engage with a broader Stakeholder Group to 
ensure dissemination of the materials. The goal will be to utilize this process to build support for 
sustaining school nurses. 

RESPONSIBILITIES AND DUTIES 

• Dedicated lead of the project; summary of grant attached 
 

• Scheduler and organizer of both the Project Team and the Stakeholder Group 
 

• Primary manager of other consultants 
 

• Presenter to various stakeholder groups and conferences to build awareness and share tools 
created 

 
QUALIFICATIONS 
 

• Dynamic individual with excellent oral and written communication skills 
 

• Organized and self-directed, preferably with project management experience  
 

• Candidates are expected to be proficient in basic computer skills like word processing, web 
browsers and email, with an understanding of social media platforms and web conferencing  
 

• Subject matter expertise in school health with preference for nursing experience 
 
 
RATE 

• Anticipated 20-25 hours/week; range $50-$75/hour. 
 

Work may be done remotely. This is a grant-funded position with funding for calendar years 2022 and 
2023 with great potential for the Project Manager to establish themselves as a critical leader in the 
school health arena. 
 

TO APPLY 
Send a cover letter and resume to info@mcmch.org by 5 p.m. December 13, 2021. 



Project Title: Building Support and Sustainability for School Nurses 

Project Summary: We are at a pivotal moment with a great opportunity to enhance and protect the 
health and well-being of school-age children in Michigan. The goal of our efforts is to ensure every K-12 
student in Michigan has equitable access to a fully trained school nurse who can provide critical and 
timely support for both mental and physical health care needs. We will utilize this project funding to 
build on recently announced state investments and capitalize on the awareness of the need for nursing 
services heightened by the pandemic to solidify long-term support and sustainability for school nurses in 
Michigan. 

School nurses are frontline health care providers, serving as the bridge between the health care and 
education systems. Whether hired by school districts, health departments or hospitals, school nurses 
support the physical and mental health needs of students. School nurses, as public health sentinels, 
engage school communities, parents and healthcare providers to promote wellness and improve health 
outcomes—actions that support a positive school climate and culture and open the door to greater 
academic achievement.  

For many children living in or near poverty, the school nurse may be the only health care professional 
they access regularly. School nurses, often the bellwether of illness, are essential in infectious disease 
surveillance, identification and intervention for physical and mental health concerns, and immunization 
compliance efforts, to name just a few of their tasks in a school setting. With children facing more 
chronic and complex health conditions than ever before, access to a school nurse is an equity issue. 

As the state emerges from the COVID-19 pandemic, crucial attention has been directed to the need for 
health services within our schools, to better support students and better utilize the time and energy of 
the education professionals. Public Act 48 of 2021, the fiscal year 2021-22 state school aid budget, was 
signed by Governor Whitmer on July 13 and section 31o directs $240 million for school districts to hire 
and retain support professionals, including nurses. Combined with recent changes in Medicaid policy 
that allow for billing—the Caring for Students program—the climate is ripe for collaborative efforts to 
educate on the need for and role of school nurses and engage both healthcare and education partners 
in sustainability planning for school nurses.  

The initiative will include a dedicated Project Team of state government leaders in the Michigan 
Department of Health and Human Services and the Michigan Department of Education, subject matter 
experts from the Michigan Association of School Nurses and grant fiduciary/policy leadership from the 
Michigan Council for Maternal and Child Health. The team will be led by a Project Manager who will 
coordinate internal and external communications including management of a broader group of 
interested stakeholders and several subcontractors to provide technical support in building online 
training and resources and create parent engagement and data strategies. 

 


